
Fauntleroy Community Association Minutes 

June 11, 2013  
 

 

The meeting was called to order by President, David Haggerty at 7:05.  In attendance 

were board members; Mike Dey, Vlad Oustimovitch, Bruce Butterfield, Phil Sweetland, 

and Kathleen Dellplain.  Also in attendance were Tracy Record of the West Seattle Blog, 

and Pierre Davis of the Seattle Police Department.   

 

Vlad reported on the Parks Department Legacy meeting.  The meeting was mostly geared 

to support the upcoming levy.  There was discussion of the functions of the Parks Dept., 

including maintenance and operations. 

 

There has been no response from Seattle Dept. of Transportation to our letter about the 

Cars2go.  There seem to be fewer of them in the neighborhood now. 

 

Gordon Wiehler and Sheila Nishimoto will be monitoring the motorcycle noise with a 

decibel meter.  They intend to identify the unmuffled/unbaffled motorcycles. 

 

Gary Dawson and Mike Dey are drafting responses to our survey.  The responses will be 

ready for review soon, and sent out by September. 

 

 Vlad and Pierre Davis from SPD led the discussion of the upcoming safety meeting.  

One area of concern is the bad lighting in Lincoln Park.  They are hoping to recruit more 

block watch captains at the meeting.  Surveillance cameras, both public and private, will 

be another area of discussion.  Predictive policing and a data map with a pattern of calls 

may also be featured.  Pierre stressed that the police want to raise resident awareness and 

increase community involvement.  We will set a date and plan the Safety meeting at our 

July meeting.  September 24th is the tentative date. 

 

The Southwest District Council had a discussion on “apodments”.  The land use rules are 

being skirted, and they are a negative impact in neighborhoods. 

 

The treasury report was sent separately by email.  There was not much activity this month. 

 

Bruce reported that Lynn Olson, our former consultant, passed away.  A memorial was 

discussed. 

 

The Parks department has cleaned up the temporary berm at Lincoln Park.  The rock used 

was non-conforming. 

 

The meeting was adjourned at 8:35.  Submitted by Kathleen Dellplain, Secretary 

 

 


